January 11, 2004





Linda Cropp, Chairperson


Council of the District of Columbia


Committee of the Whole


John A. Wilson Building�1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 410�Washington, D.C. 20004





Re: Small Area Plan Designation for H Street, NE (PR 15-80)





Dear Chairperson Cropp:





By a unanimous vote of the Commission on January 8, 2004, we recommend that the Council approve the Small Area Plan for the H Street, NE Neighborhood Commercial Corridor. 





Our understanding is that adoption of this Small Area Plan will supplement the DC Comprehensive Plan by providing additional guidance to District agencies, commissions, and boards. This is appropriate since the revitalization planning effort for H Street, NE is an example of how the city can work productively with the community to plan for sustainable change and community improvements. The planning process has been well served by the many efforts of the Office of Planning (OP) to stimulate community participation.





In support of improvements on H Street, NE, we offer the following observations and recommendations:





Overall Approach.  Thematic areas that build upon the existing assets of the H Street NE corridor are a useful planning concept. We support an “urban housing” district, a neighborhood retail shopping district, and an arts and entertainment district as described in the plan.





Zoning Changes.  Last year, ANCs 6A and 6C held three joint meetings to provide zoning recommendations to the OP. We recommended the adoption of an overlay district and other necessary zoning changes for the corridor to implement the revitalization plan. We encourage OP to forward map and text amendments based on the joint ANC 6A/6C recommendations to the Zoning Commission within the next 90 days.





Affordable Housing.  We support residential development that draws on the benefits of proximity to transit and generates retail activity on the corridor. We hope the Council will identify and adopt additional mechanisms to create housing options that are affordable for teachers, firefighters, police, government workers, and others who support our community.





Transportation Planning.  We commend the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) for its on-going planning efforts for infrastructure improvements for H Street, NE. We are pleased by the focus on creating a transit and pedestrian corridor with adequate parking for businesses and residents. We support improvements to the public space, including tree planting in empty tree boxes, placement of trash receptacles, and pedestrian-friendly street lighting. In the short term, we strongly recommend that DDOT eliminate the rush hour parking restrictions on the corridor to improve the pedestrian environment and increase retail opportunities. We are very supportive of development of a Light Rail Transportation (trolley) system with stops in each of the thematic areas on the corridor, and we urge DDOT to bring to this system to H Street within 10 years.





Community Assets.  We recognize the R.L. Christian Library as a highly valued community asset. We request that the Council allocate funds in the FY 2005 budget for the reconstruction of the library as a multi-use facility in accordance with community input. ANC 6A has already earmarked $3,000 to support programs that will serve the community in an expanded facility on the existing site. We also recognize the H Street Playhouse and the planned Atlas Performing Arts Center as cultural magnets with strong potential to draw restaurants and neighborhood cafes, and to establish H Street, NE as an arts and entertainment destination.





Small Business Support.  In recognition of the rich history and heritage of the city and the H Street, NE corridor, we encourage the Council to adopt policies and tax incentives to promote investment by women, minorities, and small business owners to maintain a dynamic and diverse urban center. 





Public Realm.  We encourage the Council through its oversight role to support stepped up enforcement by the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs, the Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration, and Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to create an urban setting that is conducive to investment and improvements on the corridor.





Public Safety.  We urge MPD to recognize the special challenges of policing a neighborhood commercial corridor as the Police Service Area (PSA) boundaries are changed. We strongly encourage MPD to establish a temporary workstation to be followed by a permanent substation to serve the H Street, NE corridor in keeping with the new PSA boundaries proposed by the Mayor.





Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 





On behalf of the Commission,





//original signed//


Joseph Fengler, Chair





cc:  	Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


	Mr. Andrew Altman, Director, Office of Planning


	Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions
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For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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